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Joint Implementation Commission

The Joint Implementation Commission for the Anglican Methodist Covenant (JIC) was set up for a five-year period, 2003-2008.  It made a first interim report, In the Spirit of the Covenant, to the Methodist Conference and the General Synod of the Church of England in 2005.  It is due to make a second interim report to the General Synod and the Conference in July this year and its final report in July 2008.

It is intended to report this year the outcomes of the ten regional events, on the theme of Living the Covenant, that were held between January and June last year.  Linked with this are recommendations intended to continue to stimulate the taking up of the wide range of opportunities for shared worship, learning and caring, serving and mission that are already possible and to ensure more effective communication of good practice throughout both churches.  Other aspects of this year’s report will include the JIC’s response to Church, State and Establishment and work on the possibilities for shared Lay Ministries.  The JIC also wishes to contribute, through its report, to a range of linked issues to do with episkope and episcopacy, the nature of oversight and further work towards the interchangeability of ministries.

The report of the JIC is made in the name of the Commission itself and the Commission is committed to ensuring appropriate scrutiny of its work in both churches prior to its presentation to the governing body of each church.  For the Methodist Church that includes reference to the Faith and Order Committee and the Methodist Council.  The meeting of the JIC that will agree the final shape of this year’s report is to be held on the 22 March, only eight days before the Methodist Council meeting of 30-31 March. The Council is therefore asked to agree to the appointment of a reference group or groups to act for it during April in relation to this year’s JIC report and also to delegate its own responsibility in relation to that report to the meeting of the Strategy and Resources Committee on 2 May.

Resolution

The Council adopts the report and approves the proposal to appoint a reference group to act on its behalf and to report to the SRC on 2 May.

